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USE OF RESOURCES SCRUTINY PANEL,  2nd July 2014

PRESENT: Councillor Caffrey (Chair) 

Councillors M Foster, Marshall MBE, Shoukat, Taylor, Wardhaugh

1 APPOINTMENT OF DEPUTY CHAIR FOR THE 2014/15 MUNICIPAL YEAR 

* IT WAS AGREED that it be recommended to the Council that Councillor Wardhaugh be appointed as Deputy Chair of this Panel for the 2014/2015 Municipal Year

2 MINUTES

IT WAS AGREED that the Minutes of the meeting of the Use of Resources Scrutiny Panel held 7th May 2014 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
3 GENERAL FUND REVENUE OUTTURN 2013/14 CENTRALLY CONTROLLED ITEMS

The Acting Head of Finance submitted a written report which provided Members with details and explanations for variances between the 2013/14 Approved Budget and the Final Outturn in those areas defined as “Centrally Controlled”.
The Statement of Accounts for 2013/14 showed a centrally controlled underspend of £2.646m between the final budget and actual outturn in relation to centrally controlled items.
The Council had benefited from a number of one-off savings on centrally controlled items. This added to the minimum level of unallocated balances of £5 million and allowed it to meet a range of potential financial risks.
Members commented on the following issues:

· Regarding the unallocated balances held, the report discussed £10.5 million reducing over time to £7.5 million, where had these figures been decided? In response, Officers advised that a minimum balance of £5 million was recommended by the external auditors, but the Cabinet has agreed to retain balances above this level for further consideration as part of the Medium Term Financial Strategy.

· Had anything been identified by the external auditors that this Panel needed to be aware of in relation to Housing Benefits? In response, Officers advised that nothing had been identified in advance of the audit.
· Regarding benefits payments, was the Council at risk of paying out but not getting anything back in collections? In response, Officers advised that there were many categories of benefits and much uncertainty with projections made from estimates taken from previous years, so it was hard to say.

· Council Tax collection, how much was outstanding? In response, Officers advised that the budget used an estimated collection rate of 97.5% which included the assumption that a certain amount would remain uncollected at the end of the financial year.

IT WAS AGREED that the report be received.  
4 PRIORITIES AND CHALLENGES FOR THE NEXT 12 MONTHS
Councillor T Swift, Leader of the Council, attended the meeting and addressed the Panel. The Leader advised that last year a set of Council Priorities were agreed for Calderdale Council (Building Ambition for Calderdale) which identified 6 key priorities:

· Growth

· Ambition

· Resilience

· Sustainability

· Efficiency 

· Fairness

This year the Council would be looking to gauge where it was with the Big Projects against these 6 priorities. Last year saw the introduction of Quarterly Performance Monitoring Reports on the Cabinet Priorities Plan which were considered by the  Cabinet and the Senior Management Team, this had developed into a key tool for the coming year. The biggest challenges remained how to provide a quality service and meet the ambitions whilst facing reducing budgets. There were a number of Council wide challenges that were not Directorate specific.

The Chief Executive attended the meeting and addressed the Panel and discussed the key areas in the Medium Term Financial Strategy for the Corporate Leadership Team to focus upon. There were 4 cross cutting budget saving themes:

· Shared/Collaborative Services
· Demand Management
· Subsidy Reduction
· Future Workforce
Underlying all 4 themes was a Value for Money issue and this was cross Directorate. 
Members commented on the following issues:
· Members all agreed that further training for Panel Members would allow them to come to more informed decisions, including a Member Training Session – Introduction to Local Government Finance, arranged for 9th July 2014
· Regarding the new employment policies flexible working rules, how would this help manage the Future Workforce? In response, the Chief Executive advised that the new employment policies helped, giving flexibility through offering different patterns of working whilst still allowing the workforce to deliver a quality service.

· Regarding shared services across other local authorities, whether geographically close or further afield, was this something that would be re-examined? In response, the Chief Executive advised that there were a number of small scale discussions and plans with other local authorities regarding, amongst other things, IT, audit, training and legal services. The Council was also in the process of building up a good reputation, but recognised that collaboration would allow the Council to manage the inevitable cuts that it faced in the future. There was no specific staff member that dealt with shared services, instead this was monitored at the moment by the Chief Executive, the Corporate Leadership Team and Finance Officers. Councillor T Swift, Leader of the Council, advised that it was important that the Council kept a sense of place, and was able to respond to local needs. Sharing services needed to be about more than economies of scale, it needed to allow a continuing improvement in service too.
IT WAS AGREED that the Chief Executive and Leader of the Council be thanked for their presentations. 

5 WORK PLAN

The Scrutiny Support Officer submitted an outline Work Plan for 2014/15 for consideration.
Members commented on the following issues:
· The Public Health budget, which Scrutiny Panel would be examining this? In response, the Chief Executive advised that the Public Health budget came under the Adult Health and Social Care Directorate, however, the Chairs of the Scrutiny Panels should discuss how the budget and its management would be scrutinised.

· Members discussed Corporate Asset and Facilities Management and whether it would come under the scrutiny of the Economy and Environment Scrutiny Panel or the Use of Resources Scrutiny Panel? It was decided that the Scrutiny Chairs would discuss this and ensure it was properly scrutinised wherever it was looked at.

· Members discussed the idea of examining future IT strategy, including costs, and options for future schemes and current use of systems in the public sector. The Chief Executive commented that in 2016, many of the Councils current IT arrangements would come to an end and perhaps the Scrutiny Panel may wish to consider looking at procurement and the IT strategy as a work plan topic later in the municipal year.
· The Panel also gave consideration to matters carried over from last year’s work plan and the potential topics for scrutiny that were detailed respectively in paragraphs 2 and 3 of the submitted report. Councillor B Smith, Cabinet Member for Business Improvement and Resources, welcomed the potential inclusion of an item for scrutiny on a Review of Elections in 2014. 

IT WAS AGREED that the submitted template draft Work Plan be approved with the following additions;

(i) the Chief Executive be requested to submit a report on the cross cutting themes included in the budget savings on Shared Services/Collaborative Services and Demand Management to the 23rd July 2014 meeting of this Panel; and

(ii) the Chief Executive be requested to submit a report on the cross cutting themes included in the budget savings on Subsidy Reduction and Future Workforce to the 27th August 2014 meeting of this Panel.

